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ASSAULT 

Decatur Road, 7/8, 10:30 a.m. Deputy R.T. Kulbeth was traveling in the area when he observed 

two vehicles stopped in the roadway with both drivers involved in an altercation. Deputy Kulbeth 

made contact with both parties and discovered person one was driving aggressively and tailgating 

person two because he was having an “emergency.” His so-called “emergency” was discovered to 

be him just wanting to get to the junkyard faster. Person two was not a fan of person one’s driving 

behavior and made sure he knew it. Person one would then pass person two and stop in traffic to 

confront person two. Person two would then assault person one. Person one was issued a summons 

for stopping on a roadway while person two was charged with assault and battery. He was released 

by the magistrate on personal recognizance.  

 

Shoppers, 1505 Stafford Market Place, 7/8, 12:42 p.m. Deputy C.S. Harding responded to a 

weapon offense. The victim advised he was walking towards the business when he was shot twice 

with what was believed to be an Orbeez pellet. The suspect then fled the area in a black 

Volkswagen. Using business cameras, Deputy Harding was able to identify the shooter as a 17-

year-old, who was still in possession of the Orbeez gun. A criminal complaint for assault and 

battery was filed.  

 

BREAKING AND ENTERING 

Goose Pond Road, 7/8, 3:53 p.m. Deputy R.W. Stamm responded to a past occurred breaking and 

entering. The vitcim advised she arrived home and discovered the back door of her residence 

kicked in. Despite that, nothing was taken from the residence. The investigation is ongoing.  

 

LARCENY 

Walmart, 11 Village Parkway, 7/7, 1:51 p.m. Deputy F.C. O’Neill responded to a barking mad 

larceny. Staff advised a male and female suspect stole a pet steamer and dog food. When the female 

suspect noticed staff observing the larceny, she began hounding them. Both suspects are expected 

to have a ruff day when identified.  
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Motel 6, 401 Warrenton Road, 7/7, 7:08 p.m. Deputy C.A. Osborne responded to a larceny. The 

victim advised when he was arrested he asked a friend to watch over his vehicle. Now that he was 

out of jail, the suspect would not return the victim’s vehicle.   

 

William J. Howell Library, 806 Lyons Boulevard, 7/8, 5:26 p.m. Sergeant B.U. Demirci and 

Deputy I.E. Baldi responded to a suspicious person. Staff advised a female who was a suspect of 

a previous larceny had returned. When deputies made contact with her, they discovered she had 

concealed six DVDs in her purse. She was also discovered to have capias offenses out of both 

Stafford County and Westmoreland County. She was served on her outstanding warrants, as well 

as, charged with larceny. She was held at Rappahannock Regional Jail without bond.  

 

 

This report does not encompass all of the reported crimes that may have occurred in the county, 

but only those noted for media interest. Anyone with information regarding the incidents listed in 

this report is asked to contact the Stafford County Sheriff’s Office at (540) 658-4450. For 

ongoing updates, follow us on Twitter, Facebook and Instagram.  

https://twitter.com/staffcosheriff
https://www.facebook.com/Office-of-Stafford-County-Sheriff-110250582333428/?ref=bookmarks
https://www.instagram.com/StaffordSheriff/

